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The Sparton 
2023 

Board Member and Directors 
President:  

Ernie Gunderson   530-672-6612  

Vice President:  

Wendy Ogden   530-621-1290  

Secretary:  

Susan Edwards  530-409-0496   

Treasurer:  

Lee Ross   530-306-6978 

Newsletter Editor: 

Tom Jeanes    530-644-1704 

Membership:  

Robert Thatcher  530-622-9731 

Past President (2020):  

Tom Jeanes    530-644-1704 

2023 

Committee Chairmen   

Sgt. At Arms:  

Bud Powell                           530-621-3808 

E-Mail Contact:  

Tom Jeanes               530-644-1704                  

Librarian:   

Steve Johnson   530-672-9515 

NCRG Rep.:  

Dave Vestal   530-626-5555 

Webmaster:  
Tom Jeanes   530-644-1704 

Refreshments:                                                      

Joanne Colgate  530-642-2148 

Technical Contributions: 

Vacant     
 

The Sparton : The Sparton is the official publication of the 

Hangtown Aõs Chapter of the Model A Ford Club of Amer-

ica. The Sparton is  published once a month and is mailed 

to each member in good standing and other Model A Ford 

Clubs in exchange for their publications. The Sparton takes 

no responsibility for the accuracy of materials, dates, 

places, etc. of its contents.  Permission to reproduce items 

in The Sparton is hereby granted provided credit is given to 

The Sparton. The Sparton welcomes any  article, artwork 

or suggestions. Please submit all materials by the 25th day 

of the month.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ernieôs Updates 
 

 

    

MAFCA  
Model A Ford Club of America 

250 South Cypress Street, La Habra CA 90631  

(562) 697-2712 

Dues are $50 per year.  Dues for new members may be paid at any time.  Dues 

paid between November 1 and December 31 are valid for the remainder of the 

year paid plus the following year.  With your check send in your name, spouse's 

name and complete address.  An optional $10 initiation fee includes a club pin, 

decal, badge, windshield card and a back issue of the" Restorer" magazine.  If 

you use MasterCard or Visa include the expiration date and your signature. Mem-

bership includes a subscription to the Restorer. 

The Hangtown Aôs Model "A" Ford Club encourages membership in MAFCA, 

the national Model "A" Ford Club.  Benefits include an excellent bimonthly pub-

lication, technical information and free liability insurance when participating in 

club events. 

Hottest Model A Drive: Wedding in Forresthill, 

CA. 
 

 Being only 77 years young, in spite of having dy-

sania, and my 1929 Model A Ford Phaeton needed an engine 

rebuild, a families invitation to Chauffer their Bride and 

Groom following their wedding at 6:30 pm in Forresthill, to 

their apartment in Rocklin was deemed feasible. 

 From my home in Rescue the temperature was only 

85 degrees. On through the town of Cool at 115 degrees, 

where I stopped often and all of my spare radiator coolant 

was lost. I continued 45 miles to Forresthill at 95 degrees. 

Arrived at 6:00 pm, jumped out of my (idling) car, and fran-

tically searched for a water source. I poured 3 one gallon 

pitchers of ice water in my radiator. WHEW!! Following the 

ceremony, meal and dance we left for Rocklin at 11:00 pm at 

95 degrees. I arrived home at 90 degrees by 1:30 am. This 

wound up being a 112 mile drive including a 115 degree 

temperature and night driving for 3 and one-half hours with 

my Model A 6 volt headlamps. 

 

I'm older and just a little bit wiser now. 

 

Ernie  

http://www.mafca.com/
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SUNSHINE REPORT 
  Ginger DeGregory  
       916 -709 -1848  
    vdegregory@aol.com  
  If only I could send all your Hangtown A 

members some sunshine instead of the rain we 

have been promised.  

 Some of our Hangtown A's members 

have journeyed to the sunshine states for a relax-

ing time.  

 We have several members that could use 

some sunshine as they recuperate.  

 Dale Briggs is back home after her stay 

three month stay in Gold Country for her broken 

foot.  

 Bobby Thatcher had surgery on both his 

knees and was up and about the same 

day.  Bobby and Nancy are currently driving 

their son back to Idaho and then off visit friends.  

 Chuck Forbes was in an automobile mul-

ticar rear end accident.  He is resting with minor 

aches and pains. His car he only had for 20 days 

was totaled and he is looking forward to replac-

ing with a vehicle from Homer Ladd.  

 Betty Wenger has COVID and has tested 

positive for 9 days. Lets hope she will test nega-

tive and be able to attend our meeting.  

 Tom Jeanes is under the weather.  The 

energizer bunny is low on energy and hopefully 

will be fully charged by our meeting. 

  If you know of one of our members who 

is having health issues please let me know so I 

can send them a card. 
 Ginger DeGregory 

 

BIRTHDAYS  

AND  

.ANNIVERSARIES  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1/1  Art Knife 

1/2 David Oldham 

 Carol Grant 

1/4 Carol Mueller 

1/8 Jane Damas 

1/16 Jeanette Powell 

1/17 Connie Sipe 

1/18 Dale Briggs 

1/19 Tim Taylor 

1/22 Lee Ross 

1/24 Diane Abrams 

 Chuck Forbes 

1/27     John Havicon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1/26 Augie & Natalie Archer 
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  HANGTOWN Aôs MINUTES 
November 11, 2022 

Call to Order:  7:14 p.m. Tom Jeanes, President 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Led by Tom Jeanes 

Guests/New Members:  No guests.   

Sunshine Report:  Bart Bawden has passed away and Betty Bawden is quite ill. Gerry Webb is also 

quite ill with a massive infection.  

Membership Report:   We were reminded to pay the 2023 dues. They are $20.00. 

Secretaryôs Report:  Dave Vestal moved to accept the October meeting minutes, Bobby Thatcher 

seconded. The motion was carried by the attending members.  

Treasurerôs Report:  Alethea Ross, current Treasurer presented an update. We are in good shape. 

Dave Vestal moved and Susan Edwards seconded to accept the report and it was approved by the at-

tending members. 

Editorôs Report:   

The November Sparton has been published and distributed. Ballots were collected.  

Tour Report:  We had a nice turnout for the Trunk or Treat at the Church. Lots of little kids in cos-

tume as well as some adults. 

 Jill led the club in a Veteran's Day tour to Eskaton and some other senior facilities. Some of 

the tour was also attended by the Early Ford V-8 Club. 

Upcoming: 

Christmas Tree Decoration on November 18. Contact Wendy if you plan to attend. 

Christmas Parade is December 4. Meet at Vista and Broadway before going to the parking lot for 

assembly. 

Christmas Luncheon is December 15 beginning at 11:00 at the Cold Springs Country Club. Please 

RSVP. 

OLD BUSINESS:  2023 Board Slate was presented. Motion made to accept the Slate. 

 Slate of Officers is as follows: 

  Ernie Gunderson - President 

  Wendy Ogden - Vice President 

  Susan Edwards - Secretary 

  Lee Ross - Treasurer 

  Membership - Bobby Thatcher 

  Sunshine - Ginger DeGregory 

  Editor - Tom Jeanes 

 Dave Vestal moved and Tony Antoniono seconded the motion accept the Slate of Officers. It 

was approved by the attending members.   

NEW BUSINESS:   

The Hangtown As Christmas Luncheon is scheduled for December 15 at the Cold Springs Coun-

try Club. The club has made the room deposit and will pay $20 of the $43/person cost, leaving 

members $23/person payment due. Contact Tom Jeanes to be included. Payments can be made 

to Lee Ross, Treasurer. 

Correspondence:  MAFCA Request of 2023 Officers. 

Good of the order:   

Tom read some humorous jokes that had been sent to him by his brother-in-law in Calgary.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m. by Tom Jeanes 

Respectfully submitted by Lexa Mack, Secretary 
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Do you belong to MAFCA? First class publication The Restorer with lots of infor-

mation about your hobby.  

Go to www.MAFCA.com 

EDITORõS CORNER 

FOOD BANK 

 Can you guess how much food we have contributed to the food bank the past year? I has 

been a lot. With the Caldor fire last year, many folks were stretched to the limit and needed all the 

help they could get. I would like to challenge you to do even more this year. Times are tough for 

many of our neighbors and giving is something all of us can do, even if it is just a little. I will tell 

you how much we gave last year. See if you can guess what that total was.  

ROSTER 

 I will be publishing a new one page roster. If you have changes that you would like made, 

please let me know. I will also publish a new picture roster so I plan to take pictures in January and 

February so as to have updated pictures and new member pictures. It always helps to put faces to 

names. 

 Thanks to all of you who have done so much this year. It has been a challenge to move for-

ward and I hope that we will have more tours and many more wonderful memories made. I hope to 

have another swap meet in the spring and donôt forget about the Turlock Swap Meet. The swap 

meet is scheduled for January 28 and 29, 2023 at the usual place with the usual people. 
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MEETINGS & TOURS                             
January 13, 2023ðGeneral Membership  

 Meeting 

 7:00 p.m.ðFederated Church 

January 14, 2023ð Surprise Tour-any thoughts?

   

January 28-29, 2023ð Turlock Swap Meet. 

February 10, 2023ðGeneral Membership  

 Meeting 

 7:00 p.m.ðFederated Church 

February 11, 2023ðSurprise Tour More             

 Information soon. 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

    
                              

                                        

MAFFI MINUTE   

December 2022 
 The seasons are changing. Our friends 

living in Hickory Corners have settled in on 

their winter hours.  While a good portion of the 

country is still wondering why anybody would 

ever want a snow blower, these people are 

wearing them out trying to clear paths around 

the Gilmore Campus for the hearty crowd brav-

ing the ice and snow to visit 

the museum.  There are those who have packed 

their Model A's away for the winter, those who 

barely see a change in the seasons, and those in 

between who continue driving our A's, but cuss 

them because there is no heat, or the heat is 

dispensed on the wrong side of the vehicle.  It 

is the holiday season.   

 Let's not forget this is also a giv-

ing season.  The Model A Ford Foundation, Inc 

draws revenue from several sources throughout 

the year.  A popular source of this revenue is 

their memorial brick sales.  This is a chance to 

preserve the memory of your club or one of 

its former members (current members for that 

matter) by having a brick cast in their memory 

in front of the Model A Ford Museum.  

To help MAFFI grow, we are offering clubs a 

free brick for their help in signing up three new 

MAFFI Members.  

 Three member applications, with their 

checks for $25.00 each, and your FREE brick 

order should be sent in one envelope to: 

MAFFI 

PO Box 28, 

Peotone, IL 60468-0028 

 

Saturday Adventures Got a note from 

Jill Kearney letting me (us) know that there is 

a ñCars Nô Coffeeò, every Saturday morning in 

Placerville at the Lions Park, Cedar Ravine Rd. 

from 7:00 am-9:00 am. Sounds like fun, a 

chance to get the cars out for a little drive and 

see some cool cars and visit with new friends. 
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